GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON
MRS. PEARL TUSH
WILLIAM VOYLES
MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREASURER

June 14, 1976 School Basement

Robert Gibson opened the meeting. All members of the Board were present. Also present were Ernest Purvis, Janice Gibson, James Harl, Robert Tilly, and a few visitors.

Claims were presented and approved for payment.

The treasurer's report as of May 31, 1976, shows a checking fund balance of \$10,526.67. (General \$3,115.68, Localroads \$657.90, Street \$3,651.05, and CCIF \$3,102.04). The Revenue Sharing checking fund has a balance of \$3,902.15.

Janice Gibson's water utility receipts for May 1976 agree with the bank statement.

The Leary Construction Company has been given the contract to paint and install climbing devices on the two water tanks owned by the Town. The contract was signed by May 15, 1976; therefore, the Town has been given the discount in cost previously discussed. The two climbing devices have already been installed and payment has been made to The Leary Construction Company for the installation.

Mr. Cody has advised Pearl Tush that in order for the Town to sell the dump area and the four corner lots owned by the Town, it will be necessary that they be appraised and be sold at public auction.

Seibert Dodge attended the meeting to inquire if the Town would oil the alley located behind his residence. The Board agreed to do so.

Mr. Durkee of the River Hills Regional Planning Commission office visited our meeting to discuss those grants available to the Town through the Economic Development Administration. The Board members are preparing a listing of those projects which they would like to see developed. The Board signed a Resolution simply to show the federal agencies involved that the Town of Greenville is interested in such grants.

Robert Gibson stated that Bob Elliott has the plans completed for the lagoon site construction.

The Water Advisory Board recently met with the Ramsey Water Company and Floyds Knobs Water Company. The Town of Greenville has signed a contract with the Ramsey Water Company for the water extension. The Greenville Water Utility has the responsibility of installing the water line from Luther Road to Floyd Central at an approximate cost of \$10,000.00.

GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON
MRS. PEARL TUSH
WILLIAM VOYLES
MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREASURER

June 14, 1976 School Basement

Mr. Greene of Tri County Water Company inquired as to whether the Greenville Water Utility would consider extending their water line up the Smith and Stiller Road area. The Board advised Mr. Greene that the Greenville Water Utility would install such a line at the time the additional water supply is acquired.

The Board feels that in order for the Water Utility Company to install water lines in a given area, it would be necessary that there be approximately ten customers or ten water meters installed per mile. This was discussed in regards to the Borden Road and Featherngill Road areas.

Marshall Harl discussed the accidents which have been occurring at the Greenville-Georgetown Road intersection. He suggested that perhaps we should purchase radar equipment in order to slow down the traffic moving through Town. He further stated that such equipment could be purchased used for an amount of \$800.00. This is an item to be considered in next year's budget.

Pearl Tush has offered to call the State Highway Department, again requesting they install "No Parking" signs at various locations in the Town.

Pearl Tush is to approach Joe Roudenbush to find out if he would be interested in mowing grass for the Town.

The Board members are to be thinking about salary increases for Superintendent Purvis and Janice Gibson. This will be discussed further at the next meeting.

Robert Gibson moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted,

Rita F. Tucker Clerk-Treasurer

Robert F Gibson

President